
RESOLUTION NO. 4013-21 

BE IT RESOLVED BY THE GOVERNING BODY OF THE CITY OF 
FAIRHOPE, ALABAMA, as follows: 

[1] That the City of Fairhope did request, receive, and open bids for Municipal Pier 
Utility Tray Repairs Rebid damaged by Hurricane Zeta for the Public Works 
Department (Bid Number 015-21) at 555 South Section Street in the City of Fairhope 
offices, Fairhope, Alabama. 

[2] Bid No. 015-21 was sent to twenty-eight (28) contractors, fifty-one (51) ALDOT 
pre-qualified contractors, as well as multiple State agencies for MBE and DEB 
consideration. The City received one quote from Harris Contracting Services, Inc. and 
one No Bid. 

[3] After evaluating the bid proposals with the required bid specifications, we request 
that all bids be rejected for Bid No. 015-21 Municipal Pier Utility Tray Repairs Rebid 
for the Public Works Department pursuant to the Code of Alabama 1975, Section 41-
16-57-2(d); and allow staff to make the needed repairs by establishing a Force 
Account project for reinstalling the needed Utilities. 

Attest: 

~ Hanks, MMC 
City Clerk 

Adopted on this 8th day of March, 2021 


